
Calne Town Council Area Board Update 

 

 The Annual Council meeting and Mayor Making took place on Monday 22 May in the Town 
Hall. The new Mayor and Deputy Town Mayor were elected for the 2023-2024 term of 
office.  (details to be announced at the Area Board) 

 New Leisure Area at the Recreation Ground opened on Saturday 6 May during the 
Coronation Event and will be open on weekends in June and July and throughout August. 

 The Town Council has allocated £18,000 to The Rise Trust Youth team to deliver youth 
outreach, safe youth spaces and a youth club including free use of Bremhill View Community 
building. 

 A new Community Orchard was unveiled at the Recreation Ground on 25 April. 

 Building on the success of the Winter Warm Spaces there are lots of available Community 
Spaces throughout the week.   If you need some company or a quiet space you will be most 
welcome.    ( see attached image) 

 Town & Community Matters Committee met on 15 May to award community grants. 

 Amenities and Facilities Committee met on 17 May to progress awarding the tender for a 
new Splash Zone at the Recreation Ground. 

 Calne Summer Carnival is taking place on Saturday 24 June.  The A4 will be closed between 
12pm-6pm. Local groups are encouraged to enter the carnival procession.   Floats are 
provided. 

 Calne Town Crier Competition is taking place on Saturday 15 July with national and 
international entrants. 

 Director of Council Services – Mr Steve Nash leaves on Friday 26 May. Interviews are 
scheduled to recruit a replacement which will be announced in due course. 

 


